
Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the extraordinary Meeting held on 27th March 2017 at 7:00 p.m. in Shireoaks Village Hall
Present: 
Councillor P Blagg (Chair)
Councillors: M Wild, G Robinson, S MacDonald, I Jones, and R Hauxwell.
District Councillor David Pressley

There were around 20 members of the public at the start of the meeting. They were given 15 minutes to look at the layout drawings etc. before questions were started.
The main areas of concern from the members of Public were:-
a) Flooding of the village and prevention whilst building. This is still uppermost in the minds off residents. They remember when other estates were built and then floods occurred at the bottom end of the village. The dykes and drains were mentioned again. This was to be on the letter sent by the parish Council.
b) Infrastructure. Will the school, GPs and local services be able to absorb extra children. It was explained that the extra land was to be overseen by Notts County Council and the School, and NOT the developer.
c) Traffic. There were many concerns over the amount of increased traffic that would come through the village from these houses. Again, it was explained that unfortunately there was not much this council could do. However, it was asked if traffic calming may be possible through the village. It was stated that this could be looked at with maybe the monies the Parish Council may get from the development.
d) Wildlife corridor. It was again stated that the MUGA and LEAP are in the wrong place as they are interrupting the wildlife corridor which was promised and was in the Neighbourhood plan.

At 8pm after all questions had been posed the public meeting was closed and most members of the public left.

5385Apologies
Councillors: S Fielding, B Ayton and M Long
[bookmark: _GoBack]5386	Declaration of Interest
Declarations of interest were made by Councillor Blagg for planning
5387	Planning
17/00271/CAT Land North East of St Luke’s School, Shireoaks Common – reserved matters approval for 167 dwellings namely appearance, landscaping, layout and scale.
The other items then discussed which were to be included in the letter to Bassetlaw planning. It was resolved to send 1 letter about flooding, as this was by far the most single item that was concern to the public and the councillors. Also, an answer was to be asked for from Bassetlaw planning in answerinto our questions re drains etc.
There was concern as to the mix of houses, mostly being 4-5-bedroom detached housing. No single storey dwellings were included and these, when the village was surveyed, were asked for by residents for the elderly or disabled.
An objection was put to the footpath onto Brancliffe Lane given the problem we have with Dog poo on that lane now. The Parish Council is constantly trying to stamp this out with the Dog warden at Bassetlaw.
It was again resolved to ask for the entrance into the estate, be considered, as this is at the most dangerous part of the road coming into the village.
The other area in contention was the landscaping. The letter was to ask for more screening and that the trees planted were more substantial than just whips.
It was resolved therefore to send 2 separate responses using all the above points, 1 containing flooding issues and the other containing everything else.

5388	Date of next meeting
Tuesday 11th April 2017

The meeting closed at 20:15


A copy of the detailed responses are attached as an Appendix to these Minutes



